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1.	 		The	flower	of	this	plant	is	very	rare	and	found	
mostly	in	the	rainforest	of	the	Philippines.	It	has	
claw	shaped	flower	which	vary	in	colour	from	blue	
to	light	green.	Identify	the	flower.

 (A) Kadapul (B) Youtan poluo
 (C) Jade vine (D) Ghost orchid
 (E) None of these

2.	 		National	Institute	of	Oceanography	is	located	at 
(A) Panaji (Goa)

 (B) Lucknow (Uttar Pradesh)
 (C) Pune (Maharashtra)
 (D) Nagpur (Maharashtra)
 (E) None of these

3.	 	This	medium-sized	burroing,	nocturnal	mammal	
native	to	Africa,	belongs	to	the	order	Tubuildenata	
of	which	no	other	living	animals	are	known.	It	gets	
its	name	from	a	South	African	word	meaning	“earth	
pit”. name this animal.

 (A) Aardvark 
 (B) Addax
 (C) Armadillo 
 (D) Affenpinscher
 (E) None of these

4.	 	Marsupials	are	the	only	mammals	that	incubate	and	
carry their young ones in special pouches. Most 
marsupials	are	found	in	Australia.	Which	of	the	
following	is	the	only	marsupial	to	be	found	in	North	
america?

 (A) Wallaby 
 (B) Opossum
 (C) Koala  
 (D) Wombat
 (E) None of these

5.	 	Of	the	UN	Agencies,	which	one	specifically	aims	
at	further	economic	development	by	encouraging	
productive	private	enterprise?

 (A) United Nations Industrial Development
   Organization
 (B) International Finance Corporation
 (C) International Monetary Fund  
 (D) World Bank

 (E) None of these

6.	 	A	major	programme	called	‘silviculture’	has	been	
started	 to	 replenish	 the	 forests.	Which	of	 the	
following	is	not	an	advantage	of	this	programme?

 (A) It maintains a perfect water cycle in nature.

 (B) It prevents soil erosion.

 (C)  Its practive does not vary with different terrains 
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and soil types.

 (D)  It produces a large quantity of raw materials for 

industry.

 (E) None of these

7.	 	Name	the	instrument	used	to	measure	relative	
humidity?

 (A) Hydrometer 

 (B) Hygrometer

 (C) Barometer

 (D) Mercury Thermometer

 (E) None of these

8.	 	The	Indian	Navy	has	recently	inducted	four	sonar	
systems	 to	 boost	 its	 underwater	 surveillance	
capabilities.	Which	of	the	following	is	not	one	of	
these	four	systems?

 (A) PALS  (B) ABHAY

 (C) HUMSA-UG (D) AIDSS

 (E) None of these

9.	 	The	38	elements	in	groups	3	through	12	of	the	
periodic	 table	 are	 called	 ‘transition	 metals’.	
Transition	metals	 include	3	elements	 that	are	
known	to	produce	a	magnetic	field.	Which	of	the	
following	is	not	one	of	them?

 (A) Iron  (B) Cadmium

 (C) Cobalt  (D) Nickel

 (E) None of these

10.	 	In	2015	UK	celebrated	800	years	of	the	signing	of	the	
Magna	Carta.	This	historic	documents	took	away	
the	absolute	powers	of	the	king	and	gave	more	
powers	of	the	Barons.	Who	was	the	English	king	
who	signed	it?

 (A) Richard I

 (B) John

 (C) Henry VIII

 (D) Edward III

 (E) None of these

11.	 	This	8-year	old	Kashmiri	girl	set	an	example	for	
Indian	youngsters	by	clinching	the	gold	at	the	
kickboxing	championship	in	the	under-8	category		
held	in	Andria,	Italy.	What	is	the	name	of	this	girl?

 (A) Mehroosh Manzoor Paul

 (B) Tajamul Islam

 (C) Aqsa Fareed Khan

 (D) Asfiya Khan

 (E) None of these

12.	 	The	Hockey	World	Cup	is	an	international	field	
hockey	competition	that	is	held	every	fours	years,	
bridging	 the	 four	 years	 between	 the	 Summer	
Olympics.	Which	of	these	countries	has	won	it	a	
record	four	times?

 (A) Germany (B) Pakistan

 (C) The Netherlands (D) Australia

 (E) None of these

13.	 	All	of	the	following	are	sources	of	information	that	
contribute	to	self	understanding	except

 (A) Feedback from seniors

 (B) Feedback from peers

 (C) Self evaluation

 (D) Social comparisons

 (E) None of these

14.	 	Self	esteem	refers	to	a	positive	overall	evaluation	
of	oneself.	People	with	high	self	esteem	are	likely	
to	engage	in	all	of	the	following	behaviors	except

 (A) Volunteer to work on difficult projects

 (B) Get involved in social activities

 (C)  Frequently express doubt about their ability to 

perform difficult tasks 

 (D) All of these

 (E) None of these

15.	 National	Anthem	was	first	sung	on.
 (A) December 27, 1911 during the Indian National 

  Congress Session at Calcutta 

 (B) January 24, 1950 by the Constituent Assembly of 

  India

 (C) January 26, 1959 by the Government of India

 (D) January 26, 1947 by the Government of India  

 (E) None of these


